
October 24, 2018 

Mr. Sebastian Kallumkal 
MDEQ - Air Quality Division 
Southeast Michigan District 
27700 Donald Court 
Warren, Ml 48092-2793 

WASTE WATER TREATMENT PLANT 
32360 Warkop 

Warren, Michigan 48093 
(586) 264-2530 

David M. Monette 
Division Head 

RE: Notice of Intent to Retest the Emissions from the City of Warren Waste Water Treatment 
Plant Multi Hearth Sewage Sludge Incinerator 

On June 12, 2018 the City of Warren Waste Water Treatment Plant performed its annual sewage 
sludge incinerator emission test. This testing was compliant with the test plan approved by the Air 
Quality Division in correspondence from Mr. Dziadosz dated June 4, 2018. 

During that testing it was recognized that the output of oxides of nitrogen from the incinerator exceeded 
the permit limit for this pollutant as regulated in CFR 40 Part 60, Subpart MMMM. The exceedance of 
the oxides of nitrogen limit occurred during the entire test period from 9:17 a.m. until 2:43 p.m. 

Pursuant to your notice (attached) dated October 9, 2018 the MDEQ "AQD requests that Warren 
WWTP re-test the sewage sludge incinerator emissions for Carbon monoxide (CO) and Oxides of 
Nitrogen (NOx) with 60 days." 

This correspondence shall serve as notification to the AQD that the Warren WWTP intends to perform 
the required compliance re-testing for CO and NOx in its incinerator emissions on Thursday December 
6, 2018. Montrose Air Quality Services LLC will be the third party testing consultant on site that day to 
analyze the require pollutant emissions. Although the results of the testing will be known at the end of 
the required three 84 minute test runs, a complete compliance report will be issued to the AQD for 
review within 20 days of the required testing. 

No additional testing plan has been required by the AQD and all sampling and testing will be performed 
in a manner consistent with the original test plan approved by Mr. Dziadosz earlier this year. 
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Should you have any questions regarding this notification treatment plant staff may be reached at (586) 
264-2530. 

Sincerely, 
CITY OF WARREN 
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Todd Schaedig, P.E. 
Facilities Engineer 
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attachment: October 9, 2018 Violation Notice 

cc: Mayor Fouts 
Richard Sabaugh, Public Service 

Certified MAil: 7013 3020 0000 5396 2087 


